DRAFT


NPCC

Dear Chairman Karier:
The Columbia Basin Fish and Wildlife Authority (CBFWA) has been working closely in partnership with the Northwest Power and Conservation Council (Council) and Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) to address deficiencies identified by the Independent Science Review Panel (ISRP) in their review of databases (ISRP 2000-3) and in database management called for in the 2000 Fish and Wildlife Program (Program) and the 2003 Mainstem Amendment. The CBFWA Members reviewed your “Proposal for a Columbia Basin Data Center” and are encouraged by the Council’s desire for transparent, uniform, comprehensive, and accessible fish and wildlife data for the Columbia River Basin. The CBFWA members are providing the following comments and attachment for consideration as guidance in the development of a comprehensive data management strategy for the Fish and Wildlife Program.  

In your draft proposal, you suggest the creation of an entity that would provide internet access to available data, identify and fill data gaps, ensure data integrity and provide data standards to address deficiencies in the current Program. We believe that many of these needs are currently addressed through existing projects within the Program, and those elements that are missing could be accomplished by modifying existing proposals in the current project selection process (see attachment). We believe that within the context of the current Program budget, the creation of another layer of data management is not the most efficient or cost effective solution. 

In summary, CBFWA Members believe that the critical needs identified in your proposal are being met or will be met following the FY 2007-2009 project selection process.  We encourage the Council to wait until the conclusion of their funding recommendations before deciding how to proceed with the development of an RFP to create a Columbia Basin Data Center to avoid possible duplication.

Sincerely,

Ron Trahan, Chair
Columbia Basin Fish & Wildlife Authority
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